CURRICULUM COMMITTEE
Minutes

February 6, 2009
Members present:  Ariane Amstutz, Nancy Baker, Lenda Black, Diane Drebin, Lori Eckhout, Dena Gillenwater, Scott Giltz,  Jan Godfrey, Alice Goldstein (Chair), Lynda Graf (Recorder), Julie Korfhage, Kurt Lewandowski, Kathryn Long, Lilly Mayer, David Miller, David Mount, Tara Sprehe, Shelly Tracy, Jessica Walter, Helen Wand, Bill Waters, ASG:  Quyen Thoi, Rachel Webb, Julie Aquilar
Guests:  Yvonne Smith (Public Services), Carol Thorn (Nursing), Kathleen Fallon (ESL), Cyndi Andrews (Extended Learning Services), Steve Beining (Distance Learning), Karen Halliday (Library)
Absent:   Bill Briare, Sandy Grossmann, Terry Mackey, Kathie Woods
WELCOME and THANK YOU
Today’s breakfast is being hosted by Dena Gillenwater, Student Services Division. 

Action:
Committee decided, due to budget times, to suspend all future hosted breakfasts.  



Today will be our last hosted breakfast.
MINUTES

Action:
Minutes from the January 16 meeting were approved with minor corrections.    

Minutes are posted on the Curriculum Committee website:  

http://www2.clackamas.edu/committees/cc/
CATALOG UPDATE – Lenda Black
Currently we are in the middle of catalog editing.  Dates to remember: March 9-11> department final proof edit.  Catalog subcommittee is beginning to outline discussions for the 2010-2011 catalog.  The degree listings will have a new look.  The AS degree will not appear in the 2009-2010 catalog.  Further discussion is needed; Diane and Scott will take forward to Deans for next AS discussions.
CONSENT CALENDAR ITEMS

Unless there is objection from the committee, the following consent calendar items are approved as presented.  Items needing further discussion may be pulled and brought back as an agenda item at another meeting. 

Removal from catalog:

1.  LIB-201.  Karen Halliday brought forward the wishes of the Library to remove this course from the catalog due to lack of student interest.  The department wishes to focus on offering the LIB-101 course and the 3 for free offerings.

Action:
Committee approved.
NEW COURSE:      NUR-096   CERTIFIED NURSING ASSISTANT – Carol Thorn
Handouts:   “New Course” form and course outline for NUR-096.
This course is being created in response to Oregon State Board of Nursing (OSBN) requiring additional acute care training for CNAs.  As of June 2009, CNAs cannot continue to work unless they have taken this class.  This class will not be substituted nor used in our degrees.  Discussion came up as to whether this course was a college level course.  Current numbering is under 100-level and that makes it go to the state as a developmental/remedial approval.  That would make NUR-096 not eligible as an elective to the AGS degree.  The “college level” discussion will continue off-line.   This course is not challengeable and cannot be repeated for a grade or credit.

Action:
Committee approved.

NEW COURSE:     ESL-072
MULTI-LEVEL CONVERSATION – Kathleen Fallon
Handouts:  “New Course” form and course outline for ESL-072.
This course is being created to meet the needs of a number of varied English proficiency level students in outreach sites because there aren’t enough students in one specific level to fill a class.  This is a non-credit, non-transferable class.  This course is not challengeable and can be repeated for a grade but cannot be repeated for credit.

Action:
Committee approved.

NEW COURSE:     GRN-184
AGING AND THE INDIVIDUAL – Yvonne Smith

Handouts:  “New Course” form and the course outline for GRN-184.

This class is replacing for the 2009-2010 catalog year the required course SOC-223 (Psychological Aspects of Aging) in the Gerontology certificate.  This course includes more content on individual adjustment and also creates a more career technical focus for the gerontology students.  This course is not challengeable but can be repeated for credit.

Action:
Committee approved.

NEW COURSE:     ART-100D
BASIC JEWELRY MAKING – Rick True
Handouts:  “New Course” form and the course outline for ART-100D.

This course is fourth in a series.  It is an additional elective to the AAOT/ASOT.  Students will learn various metalsmithing techniques such as silver soldering, inlay, basic construction and fabrication of sheet metals through making various styles of jewelry.  This course is not challengeable but can be repeated for credit.  The committee had a couple clarifying questions about how many times the course can be repeated for credit and about student learning outcomes.

Action:
Committee conditionally approved the course.  The course outline will come back 



to next month’s meeting to see if committee clarifications have been addressed.
NEW PROGRAM:     BASIC MANUFACTURING TECHNICIAN CERTIFICATE – Scott Giltz
Handouts:  “New Program” form, course outline for MFG-111, Statewide certificate program copy.
This new program is for entry level/basic fundamental manufacturing skills for new employees.  Linn Benton, Chemeketa, PCC, Mt Hood and Lane Community Colleges are joining with Clackamas to create this statewide certificate.  The coursework for this certificate will transfer to other degrees for the student wishing to gain more advanced skills. Lane will be the sponsoring college for this statewide certificate.

Action:
Committee approved.
GENERAL EDUCATION OUTCOMES ASSESSMENT DISCUSSION UPDATE – Cyndi Andrews
Handouts:  
General Education Outcomes Outline/Syllabus Mapping Chart
General Education Student Learning Outcomes for the AAOT/ASOT Degrees
Datatel Screen Shot and General Education Course Assessment form
Continued discussion.  The college’s next step is mapping outcomes to our outlines and the assessment of the outcomes.  Assessment will help positive change come about in our courses.  How do we know if our students are meeting the course outcomes?  This mapping process/assessment will impact all courses.  The course mapping document will be filled out for each course and will show outcomes as [C]ompletely, [S]ubstantially, or [P]artially meeting student learning objectives.  Not every course will or must meet all requirements on the document.  The department will decide to what level the outcomes meet the student learning objectives.  The ultimate goal is to know where we stand.  Currently the subcommittee is working with IT to have this data be entered into Datatel.  A pilot mapping will be done this term of six classes, instructor feedback taken and then analyzed as to how we did.  Data will be brought back to a spring term meeting.  The course mapping will become a part of our committee process as document submission for new course approvals.  The philosophical issues/questions beginning to be raised will start to be addressed in the subcommittee meetings.

Action:

Committee approved moving ahead with the project.  Also approved was a



subcommittee consisting of Alice Goldstein, David Miller, Scott Giltz, and Bill 



Briare (also chair of the General Education Outcomes Subcommittee) to work 



with the larger college subcommittee and represent Curriculum Committee.
CURRICULUM COMMITTEE MEMBERSHIP DISCUSSION – Alice Goldstein/Chair
Alice raised the question: who do members on the committee report to?  It was felt that at the very minimum committee members should be sharing committee minutes with chairs and department secretaries.  That would also open the opportunity to show them how more information can be found on our committee website.
COMPUTER LITERACY SUBCOMMITTEE – Alice Goldstein
An issue needing clarification is:  “what outcomes would satisfy computer literacy?”  What are the elements we want the assessment test to reflect?


Action:
Committee created and approved a subcommittee to work on this issue.  Members 


are:  Bill Waters (co-chair), Len Eaton (co-chair), Julie Korfhage, and Shelly Tracy.
	Next Meeting:   March 6, 2009,  7:30-9am, CC 127
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